
116 East Owyhee Avenue 

Homedale, Idaho 83628-3227 

Telephone:  (208) 337-4611 

Fax:  (208) 337-4911 

Homedale School 

District #370 

Memo 

To: Board of Trustees 

From: Rob Sauer, Superintendent 

Date: January 11, 2017 

Re: Superintendent’s Board Report 

Snow Issues 

 First I want to thank Tom and his crew for all of the work they have put in over the past week.  
As you know, we have missed five school days since returning from Christmas break due to 
snow, rain, ice, poor roads, roof leaks, natural gas in the middle school, ice on the roofs, etc… 
 
On Tuesday, January 10th we had a lot of students and staff volunteer to help shovel snow at the 
high school and try to help prevent even more leaking.  There is a lot of wet, heavy snow and 
standing water on the buildings.   We are having some of the piles of snow near the schools 
removed as well.   This is a historic weather situation for all of us and everyone is doing what 
they can to work through it.   
 
We have enough hours built into the schedule to cover the days that have been missed so far.  
Looking forward, if we need to add days we can add some Fridays or even President’s Day rather 
than extending the school year.      


